
SOEs have potential in mass
entrepreneurship, innovation: Premier

Chinese Premier Li Keqiang (C) inspects China Aerospace Science and Industry
Corporation (CASIC) in Beijing, capital of China, April 27, 2017.
(Xinhua/Xie Huanchi)

China’s centrally-administered state-owned enterprises (SOEs) have a
promising future in boosting mass entrepreneurship and innovation, Premier Li
Keqiang has said.

Premier Li said he believes centrally-administered SOEs have more potential
and opportunity in implementing mass entrepreneurship and innovation as they
are rich in technology, talent, capital and resources.

China Aerospace Science & Industry Corp. is among the leading SOEs in the
area. Its web-based innovation platform has attracted more than 2,000 teams
of makers, which generates ideas and products and sets an example for
innovators across the country.

During an inspection at the company’s science park on Thursday, Li applauded
the efforts, saying mass entrepreneurship and innovation will be a way to
success for both small firms and industry giants.

“The mass entrepreneurship and innovation initiative is a reform in essence,”
said Li, explaining that it taps human potential in improving productivity
and uses Internet technology to match businesses with makers.
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It will substantially stimulate economic and social development, Li said.

He encouraged other SOEs to build platforms to invite small firms to
entrepreneurship and innovation as a new means of integrated development
among large, medium and small companies.

The premier also listened to reports from other SOEs, including Aviation
Industry Corporation of China and China Mobile.

In a meeting held following the tour, Li called on SOEs to strengthen efforts
to reform and restructure.

SOEs, especially centrally-administered SOEs, should continue to focus on
improving growth quality and efficiency by advancing reforms, carrying out
the innovation-driven development strategy, and building a modern corporate
system, Li said, urging them to maintain profit increases and help the
economic recovery.

SOEs’ profit growth accelerated to 37.3 percent from a year ago in the first
quarter, compared with the 13.8-percent decline registered in Q1 of 2016 and
the increase of 1.7 percent over the whole year, data from the Ministry of
Finance showed.

Li said centrally-administered SOEs should serve as vanguards in revitalizing
the real economy by developing new growth engines and advancing industrial
upgrades.

To meet the nation’s strategic needs and implement the “Made in China 2025”
strategy, centrally-administered SOEs should move up the industrial and value
chains and increase their presence in emerging sectors, through developing
revolutionary new technologies and new business models that bring into full
play China’s unique advantage of having a vast market, according to Li.

They should also use Internet and other new technologies to upgrade their
production, management and marketing models so as to revive traditional
sectors, Li said.

To facilitate overhauls of SOEs, governments should implement favorable
measures to create a sound business environment, by reducing red tape,
increasing fiscal and financial support, and improving supervision, Li added.
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joint press conference with Minister
for Foreign Affairs

Valletta, 28 April 2017

Check against delivery!

Thank you very much George [Vella, Minister for Foreign Affairs of Malta]. I
would like to start by thanking you personally for the dedication and the
professionalism with which you have prepared this meeting and you are running
the presidency; and all your team, really extremely dedicated. Indeed I am
now enjoying my third day in Malta, leaving tomorrow morning, for what I
considered to be a very useful, fruitful, constructive and important
sequence, yesterday the informal meeting of the Defence Ministers who took
some important orientations and today, our exchanges were particularly
important.

Thank you for leaving the content to me.

On Turkey in particular, we had a long and frank, open exchange with the
Member States on the future of our relations with Turkey. I will summarise
some common points, five points if I am not wrong on which we have common
orientations. You know that informal ministerial meetings are not for taking
formal decisions or for adopting conclusions but we shared a common ground
that I will report now to you.

First, we respect and recognise the sovereign right of any country, including
Turkey obviously, to decide its governance system as Turkey has done through
the referendum on the constitutional amendments. So, we respect the result of
the referendum even if we acknowledge that there are appeals ongoing or
foreseen. We expect that the implementation of the constitutional amendments
will be done first of all following the Venice Commission recommendations and
the observation of the OSCE-ODIHR [Organisation for Security and Cooperation
in Europe – Office for Democratic Institutions and Human Rights], especially
when the final report of the referendum observation mission will come out.
And second, we expect its implementation seeking the highest degree of

national unity and inclusiveness, given especially the very divided picture
of the country, as the result of the referendum has shown, with the maximum
attention of the Turkish authorities side to respect all political positions,
including those who supported the camp that has lost the referendum, and
seeking for the maximum degree of unity within the Turkish society and the
political spectrum.

 

Second point, the European Union has a clear interest in a stable, secure,
economically successful and democratic Turkey which is – as George was saying
– a relevant partner, a relevant player on many different issues. Our
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intention is not and will never be of doing anything that could damage Turkey
or the Turkish people. On the contrary, we are seeking cooperation –
constructive cooperation on many different things – for the benefits of our
citizens respectively: all Turkish citizens, all European Union citizens.

The Turkish people, the Turkish citizens, all of them, are at the centre of
our dialogue and cooperation; we will continue to support strongly the civil
society in the country. And people from Turkey, the citizens for Turkey, are
at the centre of our talks and work also when it comes to negotiations on
accession process.

Then, the accession process continues, it is not suspended, nor ended but as
you might know, we are currently not working on opening any new negotiation
chapter. And second, the criteria for accession negotiations are extremely
clear, are very well known to Turkey. If Turkey is interested in accession
negotiations – as Foreign Minister [Mevlüt] Çavuşoğlu told us today and I
understand President [Recep Tayyip] Erdoğan expressed the same views in
recent hours – if Turkey is interested in accession negotiations, it knows
very well what it implies, especially in the field of human rights, rule of
law, democracy, fundamental freedoms including media freedom, obviously the
death penalty, and the respect of international law and the principle of good
neighbourly relations. These are core principles to which Turkey is called as
a candidate country to the European Union but also as a member of the Council
of Europe. We are determined as the European Union, together with all the
Member States,

to work very closely with the Council of Europe i in the follow-up of the
process.

We will discuss with our Turkish interlocutors the way forward, from our side
in a very frank, open, constructive, serious, but serene manner. We have
started today; I will have a proper – let’s say full-fledged – bilateral
meeting with Minister Çavuşoğlu just after this press conference, we will
continue in the next weeks at different levels to exchange with our Turkish
interlocutors on the way forward on this very clear basis.

We had, as George mentioned briefly, a working session with all the candidate
countries’ Foreign Ministers

on our Global Strategy [for the European Union’s Foreign and Security
Strategy], because it is a common field for common work especially when it
comes to security but also stability in our region. I updated the Ministers
also on the work of the Defence Ministers yesterday so that candidate
countries can have a direct insight to what the process entails, because they
will one day be part of this work from the inside. And also because
enlargement – what we call enlargement, the accession process, is in itself
an element both of European Union security, of the European Union strategy to
increase resilience in our region especially with our support to reforms – be
it economic, institutional, political reforms or the support to rule of law.

Obviously the exchange was also the opportunity to discuss openly, frankly,
constructively I would say among ourselves about different issues that are of



concern for most us around the table and I am sure we will continue this
conversation even more informally during the evening as we will continue our
evening still with the candidate countries’ Foreign Ministers.

As George was saying, we had a session on how the European Union can help
Europeans to manage the effects of globalisation. It is indeed through the
European Union that Europeans can have an impact on managing and shaping some
of the aspects of globalisation; when it comes to maximising opportunities,
when it comes to solving or managing challenges especially in the field of
international free and fair trade, when it comes to some of the big global
agendas that are in this moment currently put under question, I think of the
climate change agreement; of the overall approach to multilateralism and
peacekeeping, the support to the UN system but also our strong and common
commitment to the Sustainable Development Goals, including our work on the G7
and G20 agenda, on financial regulations, on managing the outcome of the
effects of the economic crisis of the last years, increasing competitiveness,
reducing inequalities both in the world and inside the European Union. We
have exchanged in details about that, sharing the view that we have to use
even more our common Union, to bring the European interest and agenda and
values also on the global scene, using our European Union to strengthen our
impact on globalisation. And as you might know, I was already doing part of
this work in the last week with my visit to China, India and Russia; I will
continue visiting our major partners in the world on this agenda, also
obviously on some bilateral issues but mainly on how the European Union and
some global partners or interlocutors can strengthen rules based global order
and a system of governance of globalisation that can defend our citizens
better.

Thank you.

Q and A:

Q. The German Foreign Minister [Sigmar Gabriel] asked for a visa free travel
for certain parts of the Turkish population – journalists, artists,
intellectuals. Do you think that this would be possible and that this is a
way to go? Is it your assessment that after implementing the constitutional
changes, Turkey will be in a position to meet the Copenhagen criterion and
eventually become a member of the European Union?

On your last question it depends very much on how the implementation will
take place. When, first of all – I think that the calendar is not yet
determined. We understand that some of the provisions might be taken in quite
short time but others might take place during this year. It will depend on
the way on which Turkey will implement amendments, when and how. That is why
I stressed the fact that we agreed or we convened among ourselves that we see
it as key that this is done in line with the recommendations of the Venice
Commission and also with the observations of the OSCE/ODHIR mission. So it
will depend very much on Turkey.

On the first question on visa liberalisation, we have an ongoing dialogue and
negotiations with Turkey on visa liberalisation as such. We will have to see
together with the Turkish interlocutors how we proceed on that, where we



stand and I would leave this at that stage for the moment, also because you
know the basic rule of any kind of dialogue and partnership is that you tend
to get there with a very clear ideas on how you approach the table, but then
you enter into a serious conversation and exchange with the other part and
you bring that forward together.

Q. After this conversation today, knowing that there were no formal decisions
and that it was just a discussion, do you have any clear sense of what a
partnership with Turkey that was not oriented to membership at the EU would
look like? Were there ideas floating of what a meaningful cooperation could
look like without accession?

You know, I think I am on the record in the last couple of years saying that
Turkey is not only a candidate country, that Turkey is also a strategic
partner for the European Union on many different things. Turkey is essential
from the European Union perspective when it comes to settling the Cyprus
issue, Turkey is essential when it comes to counterterrorism cooperation, it
is an essential partner when it comes to the crisis in Syria, it is a NATO
ally, it is a member of G20, it is an economic partner. Actually, the
European Union is the first economic and trade partner of Turkey. So our
relation with Turkey goes beyond the accession negotiations and covers many
other different fields relevant both for Turkey and the European Union. So
when it comes to what type of relationship we have, this covers different
fields, issues and can take different forms.

As I said, we today can say that on the European Union side the process of
negotiation on accession continues. It is not suspended, it is not ended,
but, as I said, at the moment there is no work ongoing to open new chapters.
And there are, and this is always the case with all the candidate countries,
extremely clear criteria, very well-known from the beginning to all our
interlocutors – and especially those on the rule of law, human rights,
democracy, freedoms are very well known to our Turkish counterparts.

So now it is on them to express their willingness to continue to be a
candidate country, to continue to be interested or not to join our family.
The rules of the club are clear, if you want to enter you know what you can
expect. We would be happy to have them in, but a level of clarification is
needed I would say on their side on this. On our side we are clear where we
stand.

Q. Can you tell us exactly how frank and open the language was being used
towards Turkey given that some EU countries felt deeply alienated by Nazi
allegations President [of Turkey, Recep Tayyip] Erdogan made during the
referendum campaign for example?

We had two different sessions. We had one session among us at 28 where we
discussed the present and the future of our relations with Turkey, all very
open and frank discussions but not particularly dramatic otherwise I would
not have been in the position of presenting to you some common ground that is
quite substantial.

But they were very frank, very open and this is exactly the spirit of the



informal ministerial meetings which are not pressed to achieve a final
communiqué, or agreeing on a wording or taking a formal decision. We have the
luxury of taking our time, reflecting a little bit more in a strategic
manner, listening to each other carefully and understanding what the sense of
direction is, so extremely frank.

 

The afternoon session was not a EU-Turkey session. It was a session that we
have regularly every time we have an informal meeting of foreign ministers
together with all candidate countries. It would have been completely
inappropriate for any of the candidate countries to somehow hijack or
monopolise the conversation over bilateral issues between the European Union
and any of them. This is not the spirit of the exchange and this was not
happening.

Obviously we also raised from time to time some issues not only regarding
Turkey by the way, but also some other candidate countries present at the
table that are of concern or that are on our agenda. This being an informal
meeting and being clearly not my role to disclose single positions expressed
around the table, I would not do it, but I can tell you that the overall
spirit was frank, open, but very constructive and very positive. Things that
needed to be said were said but this was not the first time. We meet often,
not only with our Turkish interlocutors, also with other candidate countries.
I would say that this is the added-value of being able to be clear among
ourselves and with our partners.

Links to the videos:

Green Party responds to Isle of Wight
MP resignation

28 April 2017

The Green Party has responded to news Andrew Turner, Conservative MP for the
Isle of Wight, has resigned [1] after making offensive comments about
homosexuality on a visit to a college [2].
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Vix Lowthion, Green Party candidate for the Isle of Wight, said:

“Andrew Turner was unfit to represent the Isle of Wight and his recent,
abhorrent comments left his place in Parliament completely untenable. People
here deserves someone who will stand up for them. Today the Green Party
announced radical plans to protect LGBTIQA+ refugees, provide decent HIV
protection and promote rights for intersex and trans people – that is the
kind of politics people in the Isle of Wight need and only the Green Party
can offer.”

ENDS.

For more information contact: press@greenparty.org.uk / 0203 691 9401

Notes:

http://www.islandecho.co.uk/news/andrew-turner-resigns-mp1.
https://www.greenparty.org.uk/news/2017/04/28/green-party-condemns-conse2.
rvative-mp%E2%80%99s-comments-on-homosexuality/ 
Vix Lowthion is a teacher in the Isle of Wight and Green Party national3.
education spokesperson
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SERA Conference Budapest

We thank all participants of the Single European Railway Area (SERA) Regional
Conference East Mediterranean on 26 April in Budapest for their interest and
their contributions. 

Find all presentations here beside.

The conference series will reach a conclusion at the SERA Convention
on 20 June in Brussels.
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peace, stability and job creation in
the Horn of Africa

EU Commissioner for International Cooperation and Development, Neven Mimica,
said: “This new package illustrates how the EU Trust Fund provides
sustainable solutions to address instability and lack of economic
opportunities, as they are two main root causes of forced displacement in the
Horn of Africa. By promoting peace, stability and job creation, these new
actions will help create alternatives for people to improve their lives to
ensure that migration can become a choice for people, and not a necessity.”

Fifth package of actions in the Horn of Africa under the EU Trust Fund

The package of actions announced today consists of:

The regional project “Promoting Peace and Stability in the Horn of
Africa Region” (€40 million) covers all countries in the Horn of Africa
and aims to contribute to achieving sustainable peace, security and
stability to improve economic integration and development. The project
will enhance the capacity of IGAD and national governments of the region
in key areas of peacebuilding. This will be done for example by
improving early warning and response mechanisms or by countering
transnational organised crime such as trafficking and smuggling.
The new “Kenya-EU Partnership for the implementation of the Kenya CVE
strategy ” (€5 million) will support Kenya in improving the
implementation of its recently adopted National Strategy to Counter
Violent Extremism. The aim is to prevent and counter violent extremism
in an efficient and inclusive way, and in full respect of human rights.
Two further projects build upon ongoing support to the people in Sudan.
A project in North Darfur, “Wadi El Ku Integrated Catchment Management
Project (Phase 2)” (€10 million), will directly target 80,000
smallholder producers and indirectly benefit the 700,000 people
dependent on the Wadi El Ku catchment, by strengthening rural
livelihoods through the inclusive and sustainable management of water
resources.

A second project is a “Technical Cooperation Facility for Sudan 2018 – 2020″
(€4 million) to provide monitoring, assessments, specific studies and other
technical assistance to support the sound implementation of the €100 million
Special Measure for Sudan channelled through the EU Trust Fund.

These actions build on previous packages of actions worth €606 million
(approved in packages of €253 million, €117 million, €66.5 million and €170
million) committed under the EU Trust Fund since December 2015 aimed at
providing regional sustainable solutions to irregular migration and forced
displacement. They were approved by the operational committee of the EU Trust
Fund for Africa.

Background
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The European Commission launched an “Emergency Trust Fund for stability and
addressing root causes of irregular migration and displaced persons in
Africa” at the Valletta migration summit in November 2015. The Fund amounts
to €2.5 billion from the EU budget and European Development Fund, combined
with contributions from EU Member States and other donors. The aim of the EU
Trust Fund for Africa is to address the root causes of instability and
irregular migration and to contribute to good migration management. The bulk
of its resources are dedicated to the creation of jobs and economic
development, especially for young people and women in local communities, with
a focus on vocational training and the creation of micro and small
enterprises

For More Information

On the Trust Fund for Africa

Website of Commissioner Neven Mimica
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